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⋆ Involuntary changes apply to any Etihad flight cancellations; Government imposed capacity reductions leading to flight cancellation and any  schedule changes
• Policy applies to tickets with original travel dates on/before May 31, 2022
• Tickets issued/reissued after May 31, 2022 are subject to normal booking conditions
**If a guests COVID-19 PCR test result is positive and they are unable to fly, to receive a refund the guest must present their positive COVID-19 PCR test result in line 
with country regulations i.e test conducted 48-96 hours before their flight from an approved government facility.  If the guest is unable to travel due to a government 
travel restriction, the refund for this can be requested a maximum of 14 days before departure. This policy is subject to change
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